
NOTES. 
THE late appearance of the Journal is due largely to the late submission 
of material; there were other reasons of less moment and, in so far as 
the Editor was responsible, he offers his apologies. The annual appeal 
for contributions at an early date is reprinted in the hope that, eventually, 
someone may notice it. 

In the present issue we are indebted to " Lui Beg " for his article, 
" A Crowded Day in the Cairngorms," and to Mr A. S. Burns for three 
tail-pieces; the other sketches are by our member, Mr T. Train. 

Contributions for the next number should be submitted at the earliest 
moment, and not later than April 30, 1938. It is convenient, if not 
almost essential, to have the Journal published before the commencement 
of the holiday season. 

The Librarian reports the following additions to the Library:— 

" The Northern Highlands, S.M.C. Guide Book," by W. N. 
Ling and J . R. Corbett. 1936. 

" The Highlands of Scotland," by H. Quigley and R. M. Adam. 
1936. 

" Scotland's Heritage of Beauty as affected by the Water Power 
Schemes." Issued by the Association for the Preservation of 
Rural Scotland. 1936. 

" Record of Proceedings of Presentation of Portrait to Dr Henry 
Alexander." 1936. 

" Scottish Youth Hostels Association Handbook," 1937. 
The American Alpine Club Journal. 1936. 

Particulars of other additions will be found in the Reviews pages. 

LANTERN SLIDE COLLECTION. 

AT a meeting of the Committee held on February 24, 1937, it was 
decided, on the motion of Mr Hugh D. Welsh, to form a collection of 
lantern slides. 

Mr Welsh has given about 30 slides to start the collection, and 
Mr Hugh Dugan has contributed one slide of historical interest. It is 
hoped that other members will present slides. While the collection will 
deal specially with the Cairngorms, views of mountaineering interest 
in other parts of Scotland and elsewhere will be welcome. Should a 
satisfactory number of slides be received, arrangements will be made 
later as to conditions on which they will be lent to intending lecturers. 

All communications regarding lantern slides should be sent to 
Mr J . A. Parker, 76 Rubislaw Den North, Aberdeen, who has kindly 
agreed to act as Custodian of Slides. Contributions of slides may be 
sent to him at the above address, or left at the Club Library, 18 Golden 
Square. 
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